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44/23
Apologies.

Cllrs. J Brummel, J Earwaker and T Mcdonagh. The Chairman reported she had received a letter of resignation from Cllr. Eleanor Preston. The Chairman agreed to send a letter of thanks to Eleanor for her contribution to the work of the Parish Council during her time as a councillor. 
45/23
Declarations of Interest.

None.
46/23
Dispensation Requests.

None.
47/23
Public Participation.

A resident raised the state of the surface of Kilby Road which was in a poor condition and had caused damage to her car. This was in contrast to the road through Kilby which had been the subject of extensive works as had been Newton Harcourt. Also raised was the standard of work on the new developments in the village.
Another issue raised by a resident was HGVs going through the village. This was a Police matter for enforcement and needed to be reported with as much information as possible. Also mentioned was the raised cover outside the Chip Shop that needed reporting to County Highways.
A resident questioned what was being done about recycling bins now that the ones next to the old Scout Hut were no longer there.

It was mentioned that the Parish was now being more proactive with regard to crime figures which were now being reported in the Communicata and on Facebook as it was important that all crimes are reported which will help to increase the Police presence in the village.
48/23
Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th June 2023.
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 12th June 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.

49/23
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th June 2023.
Minute 34/23 – High Street Planning Application –The Clerk stated that he had received confirmation from HDC that the planning application was likely to go to the September Planning Committee.

Minute 35/23 – Local Nature Recovery Strategy – Cllr Everitt updated members on her attendance on the online seminar about developing a local nature recovery strategy. It was agreed this should be an agenda item at the next meeting.

Minute 35/23 – Community Safety Partnership Stakeholder Event – Cllr. David Parker reported on his attendance at the event where he had made contact with the Environmental Enforcement Officer who had agreed to help with the location of bins (litter and dog) if needed. 

50/23
Accounts.
The Clerk submitted details of accounts due for payment, copies of which were circulated to members at the meeting, as set out below:
	Reference
	Name
	
	
	Description
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Amount

	BL1075
	Equals Fair FX (Screwfix)
	Toilet Lock & Handle
	
	22.90

	BL1075
	Equals Fair FX (The Co-op)
	Toilet Rolls
	
	10.00

	BL1075
	Equals Fair FX (HP Instant Ink)
	Ink Replacement Service
	
	2.99

	BL1076
	Regent Samsic
	Cleaning
	
	446.80

	BL1077
	Fleckney History Group
	Insurance and Public Liability Donation
	
	100.00

	BL1078
	Proludic Ltd
	Play Equipment
	
	9,191.80

	BL1079
	RoSPA Play Safety Ltd
	Play Area inspection
	
	504.60

	BL1080
	Guardian
	Gate Security
	
	600.12

	BL1081
	Fleckney Baptist Church
	Youth Club
	
	390.00

	BL1082
	Fleckney Communicata
	Annual Reports
	
	250.00

	BL1083-BL1088
	Various
	Wages
	
	4595.96

	BL1089
	HMRC
	Tax & NI
	
	1,479.84

	DD13June
	Nat West Bank
	Bank Charges
	
	34.45

	DD15
	British Gas
	Electricity
	
	630.14

	DD16
	British Gas
	Electricity
	
	11.90

	DD18
	Biffa Waste Services Ltd
	Trade Waste Service
	
	74.16

	DD6
	British Gas
	Electricity
	
	12.96

	DD9June
	Nest
	Pension Contributions
	
	224.53

	DDJune
	Water Plus
	Water Services
	
	58.91

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	Total
	
	
	£18,642.06



The Clerk reported that the total receipts in June amounted to £4,529.02 excluding VAT.

The Clerk submitted a Bank Reconciliation Statement at 30th June 2023.
The Clerk also submitted details of petty cash payments for the June quarter.

Resolved that:
(i) The accounts as set out above be approved for payment.
(ii) The information on receipts be received and noted.
(iii) The Bank Reconciliation Statement at 30th June 2023 be received and noted.
(iv) The details of petty cash payments for the June quarter be received and noted.

51/23   
Village Centre Improvements.
The representatives from Harborough DC presented proposals for various improvements to the village centre which would be funded by monies received from the UK Shared Prosperity and explained the progress that had been made.  Each item was discussed in turn with only the proposal for the Everard’s Car Park and the knee rails and soft landscaping to the Village Green not finding acceptance. It was agreed the clutter on the Everard’s Car Park should all be removed with the exception of the litter bin which should be upgraded either to a larger bin or two bins being provided. Members agreed to consider the options for the knee rails and soft landscaping and provide a response in due course.

Resolved that the proposals as put forward by Harborough DC for improvements to the village centre be accepted subject to the comments regarding the Everard’s Car Park and knee rails and soft landscaping at the village Green.

52/23   
District and County Councillors’ and Police Reports.
There were no County Councillor or Police reports. Cllr. Birch updated members with the changes that had taken place following the election with no party having an overall majority which had resulted in a coalition of the Liberal Democrat, Labour and Green parties. As there had been an influx of new members there had been a lot of training taking place.

The Clerk provided members with crime statistics for the village for April 2023. 
Resolved the reports be received and the action above be agreed.
53/23    Correspondence.
The Clerk submitted details of correspondence received since the last meeting as set out below:

	Ref No.
	Received From
	Contents
	Agreed  Action



	1
	Leicestershire CC
	Street Lighting Consultation
	Noted.


	2
	CPRE Leicestershire
	Survey – Draft Vision for Leicestershire

	Chairman to complete survey.
 

	3
	The Well, Kibworth
	Request to publicise the work of The Well and to come and talk to the Parish Council about its work.

	A representative of The Well be invited to a future meeting to talk about its work.


	4
	Harborough DC
	Update from HDC on the transfer of the Village Green and Pond to the Parish Council
	A full report be submitted to the next meeting for consideration and approval.

	5
	Ball Hall
	Teams meeting to discuss the pre-application response from County Highways re the new Sports Centre development
	Cllrs. David Parker and Charlie McKemey to attend.

	6
	John Carcass’s Daughter (Susan)
(Suzanne – Do you have the surname?)


	Request for the Parish Council to do an obituary for John Carcass for the Communicata as her father had been both a parish councillor and employee.
	Parish Council to contribute if an obituary is written for the Communicata.


Resolved that the correspondence received be noted and the action set out in the above list be approved.
54/23
Employees and Chair’s Reports.
Members’ considered the report of the Street Orderly, copies of which had been previously circulated. The Clerk reported that the additional two hours worked at the Lodge Road Recreation Ground had been reduced to one as the situation with dog fouling and litter was much improved and at the moment there was no football taking place. The situation would be reviewed when football recommenced.

There was no report from the Chairman.

Resolved that the report of the Street Orderly be received and noted and the actions above be agreed.
55/23
Recreation Committee.
Members received the minutes of the Recreation Committee that was held on 26th June 2023, copies of which had been previously circulated.
Resolved the minutes of the Recreation Committee be received and noted.

56/23
Planning Applications.
Members considered and commented on new planning applications received since the last meeting of the Council as follows:
	Reference
	Proposal
	Location
	Comment

	23/00917/FUL
	Erection of a two storey side/rear extension 

	13 Wentworth Road
	As the HDC Planning Portal was unavailable to view the plans it was agreed that comments, if any, to be forwarded to the Clerk. 


Resolved that the comments on planning applications as set out in the table above be forwarded by the Clerk to Harborough DC.
57/23
Leicestershire CC Members’ Highway Improvement Fund.

Members’ considered alternative highway improvement proposals in lieu of the vehicle activated sign which was to be provided on Arnesby Road which in due course will now be provided by the developer.

Members expressed concerns about the narrow pavements and speeding traffic in the village centre (from the chicane on Saddington Road opposite the Library through to the mini-island at the junction of High Street/Leicester Road/ Kilby Road). Whilst the funding would be insufficient to fund any significant improvement work it was felt that the remaining money could be used to fund a study to identify the options for improving the safety of pedestrians and regulating the speed of traffic in the village centre. It was also felt this would be best carried out by the County Council highway engineers as they will have the local knowledge and will be more aware of what is acceptable in highway terms.
Resolved that the proposal to carry out a highway study in the village centre as set out above be submitted as an alternative scheme to be funded from the Members’ Highway Improvement Fund. 

58/23
D Day Anniversary Celebrations.
The Clerk provided members with information of the D Day Anniversary Celebrations that were due to take place Thursday 6th June 2024 which would be centred on the lighting of beacons together with other activities and events during the day.

Resolved that the Parish Council register to take part in the event.

59/23
Cloud Back-up Service.

The Clerk asked members to consider a proposal from Astley Computers to provide a cloud back-up facility for the three office laptops to ensure data is regularly and securely backed up. This matter had been raised as an issue in both the Risk Management review and by the Internal Auditor.

Resolved that the proposal of Astley Computers to provide a cloud back-up facility be accepted at a cost of £70 per laptop per annum for the first year and £140 per annum thereafter.
60/23
Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 10th July 2023 at 7.00 pm. 
The Meeting closed at 8.17 pm.

Signed………………………………….Date……………….

Chairman
Fleckney Parish Council





Minutes of the Meeting of the Fleckney Parish Council held at the Sports Centre, Leicester Road on 10th July 2023.





Present:


Cllrs. S Wyche (Chairman), A Birch, J Everitt, C McKemey, D Parker, S Parker and S Robson.





J H Flower, Clerk to the Council.


Rebecca Tomlin and Carole Troake Harborough DC


Members of the Public - Three





Members of the Public - None














County Cllr. G Hart.
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